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President’s Message: 

Our speaker for the luncheon will be Derek Jackson Kimball, Associate Professor of Physics and
recipient of the Outstanding Professor Award.  He has an excellent academic record and a
splendid reputation as an engrossing and knowledgeable speaker. This will be a fine opportunity
to once again experience contact with a faculty member who is currently teaching and offers us
an interesting and engaging program. Utilizing the talents of educators has been more productive
than having politicians "charm" us.

The Board voted to have a third luncheon which has been scheduled for July.  A venue has not
been chosen because  the prices at Willow Park,  where it was held last year, are high and our
cost could be five to ten dollars more which seems inappropriate.  Please let me  know if you
have ideas for a new location for the summer luncheon after checking if the restaurant has a
large enough room for us and what the prices are. Thanks. 

Provost Houpis hosted a luncheon for emeriti in early December and there was lively discussion
and suggestions for a future meeting.  It has been scheduled for Tuesday, April 9 from 12-1:30
(luncheon meeting) on the campus.  Please plan to attend and share your ideas.

A questionnaire from the Chancellor's office regarding emeriti will be sent to those of you who
have provided e-mail addresses.  If you have not done so, please give the address to Ned Lyke.

The Board voted to donate $500 to the ERFA Library Endowment.  We will soon reach the
$25,000 mark which will make it an official endowment.

Today is spring-like. Let us hope that we will have the same (after some rain) for the March 14
luncheon.

Bea Pressley, President
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